
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates.  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Energy Working Group 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

11th December 2023 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

Video Conference with Stantec representing PeakGen (Battery storage, 
build, own and operators). Video conference held on 8th September 
2023 at Parish Council Meeting. Those present/invited: Landulph Parish 
Councillors, members of the public, Julie Barrow: Stantec, Matt 
Marshall: PeakGen, Stuart Natkus (Stantec).  George Laird (PeakGen): -  
• Stantec provided a pre-application overview of the proposed 

PeakGen BESS development adjacent to Landulph National Grid 
Substation. 

• Cllr Gawith shared a sketch of all the proposed developments and 
called for Stantec/PeakGen to participate in a coordinated 
approach to site access, logistics and planning. 

• Cllr Worth indicated the expectation that PeakGen should make a 
financial contribution to the local community. 

• Cllr Ansell enquired if PeakGen were aware of the electricity 
export limitations at Landulph Substation due to power network 
congestion in the South West.  PeakGen were unaware of this 
issue and will investigate. 

 
Email received from James Whiteford, National Grid Energy Systems 
Operator (NG ESO).  Following the disappointment that NGESO 
would not be able provide representation to explain the purpose and 
benefits of the proposed BESS and Grid Stability developments, and an 
email to Julian Leslie (NG ESO Director), James Whiteford has emailed 
to confirm that they will after all be able to participate in a call with the 
Parish Council in the New Year. 
 
Cllr Ansell and Cllr Tagg attended a webinar presentation on Cornwall 
Council Electric Vehicle charging strategy.  The presentation materials 
are marked “Information Classification: Controlled” and we were 
advised not for general circulation.  A consultation survey is open until 
14th January 2024: https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/ev-infrastructure-
strategy.  The final strategy document will be signed off in Feb/March 
2024. 
 

COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

Cllr Worth, Cllr Gawith, Cllr Ansell 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 

• Cllr Ansell to follow-up on NG ESO call in the New Year. 
• EV consultation survey to be circulated to Parish. 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

18th December 2023 

 


